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Steps aim to minimize port tunnel work jams
By Ashley Torres
With the arrival of the Port of Miami’s tunnel boring machine due in spring, a county report highlights the measures in place to minimize the impact of tunnel construction on cruise and cargo traffic. The report, requested by Miami-Dade Commissioner Rebeca Sosa, notes various lane closures, construction traffic and main channel work restrictions to protect the cargo industry and the seaport’s record-breaking 4.33 million annual cruise passengers.
The twin tunnels are to link Miami’s seaport on Dodge Island with Watson Island, aiming to remove truck traffic from the heart of downtown, increase the port’s competitiveness by alleviating traffic and provide additional access from the port to the mainland and expressways. The tunnel is to open May 15, 2014.
Lane closure requirements in the Dec. 20 construction impact report include all proposed lane closures by Miami Access Tunnel, the team in charge of building, designing, maintaining and operating the parallel tunnels, be submitted at least two weeks in advance and not take place on cruise days. In addition, Port 

Boulevard lane closures are only allowed during non-peak cruise and cargo traffic times.

Nonetheless, delayed lane shifts Nov. 17 and 18 jammed morning travel and as a result the Florida Department of Transportation added more lane closure requirements, such as a detailed contingency plan and pre-activity meetings, to prevent future delays.

“The Port of Miami continues to work closely with the tunnel concessionaire daily to provide the necessary work zones to advance tunnel construction,” said Patrick Shortal, seaport engineering services chief, via email, “while, again, minimizing any impacts to both cruise and cargo-related traffic.”
Construction traffic is also restricted between 6 a.m. and 6 p.m. Friday to Monday to avoid impacting peak cruise traffic. Cruise parking must also remain accessible at all times. This type of restriction, Mr. Shortal said, aims to ensure coordination of construction activities with the port’s operations. Work is also restricted along cruise berths when ships are docked.
The seaport has designated a tunnel construction staging area, Mr. Shortal said, to enable access to construction equipment and materials while minimizing impact on port operations. Despite the many measures to limit or avoid tunnel construction impacting cruise and cargo traffic, Commissioner Sosa said, the report was missing that the seaport would work directly with cruise lines and listen to their suggestions to further ensure Miami’s cruise industry is not impacted.
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